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HONORS AND AWARDS CONVOCATION 

Over 1200 people, including Rhode Island Governor J, Joseph 
Garrahy, are expected to attend Salve's Honors Convocation Saturday 
May 2, on the Ochre Court Terrace. 

The annual event is held to recognize and honor Salve students 
who have excelled in scholarship, leadership and service. This 
year, over 200 students will receive awards. 

Approximately 150 will receive awards from academic departments 
and College organizations, for outstanding scholarship, Who's 
Who Among Students, and Honor Society membership. College-wide 
service awards will be given to outstanding members of the fresh­
man, sophomore, junior and senior classes. A special "Salve 
Scholarship" will be awarded to a junior. 

Ninety-three seniors will be receiving honor cards, and 91 senior 
nursing pins will be given. 

The class of '81 valedictory address will be given by summa cum 
laude graduate Rose Laranjo Northup of Newport, Rhode Island. 

ALUMNI WEEKEND 

The Newport College - Salve Regina celebrates the return of its 
first graduating class, the class of '51, during Reunion '81 
this weekend May 1-3. The College was founded in 1947; this year 
is the 30th anniversary of the class of '51. Member of the 30-year 
class, Jane Murphy Farley, will receive the 1981 Outstanding Alumni 
Award for scholarship and service to alumni and the College at an 
Ochre Court Brunch Sunday, May 3. 

Jane, a Providence native, attended Providence schools and earned 
a bachelor of arts in languages at Salve. She was president of 
the student body and class valedictorian. She was also recipient 
of a Fulbright scholarship, the first Salve student to receive 
the academic award. Upon graduating she studied at the University 



ALUMNI WEEKEND (CONT.) 

of Toulouse and the Sorbonne in Paris, receiving a certificate of 
advanced studies in French from the University of Toulouse. 
Later, she earned teaching certification through studies at 
Providence College and the Rhode Island College. 

The Salve alumna taught for many years at Elmhurst Academy in 
Providence and in North Providence public schools. Currently, she 
teaches part-time at Our Lady of Providence High School in Providence 
and volunteers to work with the elderly in the community. She is 
married and has four children. 

Jane is being honored for her "longstanding service to the Salve 
community, beginning over 30 years ago." She is also called 
"one of the tradition-makers." The award notes her role in "estab­
lishing the Salve tradition of excellence in education and excellence 
in service to others." 

Salve alumni from the classes of 1956, 1961, 1966, 1971 and 1976 
will also be on campus this weekend. Events include campus tours, 
class reunion parties, an arts festival and a dinner/dance in 
Ochre Court on Saturday, May 2. The 1981 Outstanding Alumni Award 
will be presented Sunday, May 3 at 12 noon during a brunch in 
Ochre Court. 

SPRING FESTIVAL OF VISUAL AND PERFORMING ARTS 

The College and civic communities are invited to the first indoor­
outdoor spring festival of the visual and performing arts at The 
Newport College - Salve Regina on Saturday, May 2 at Mercy Hall/ 
Lawn. 

Festivities begin at 12 noon and continue until 6 p.m. On display 
at Mercy Hall all afternoon will be art of Salve students. 
Scheduled also for indoors at Mercy that afternoon are a one-act 
play, dance concert, music concert and cabaret. There will be 
repeat performances of the concerts up until 5 p.m. Outdoors 
from 5-6 p.m. will be field games and student activities booths. 
Also, all afternoon will be raku firing in the Mercy ceramics 
studio and outdoors on the Mercy lawn. 

Highlighting the arts weekend is the opening reception on May 1, 
5-8 p.m. of the Salve Art Faculty exhibit at The Cushing Gallery 
of The Art Association of Newport. Works in clay, drawing, 
painting and photography will be on display through May 15. 
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FRIDAY, MAY 1 
5:00 p.m.-8:00 p.m. 

SATURDAY, MAY 2 
12 noon -6:30 p.m. 

12 noon -6:30 p .m. 

12 noon -2:00 p.m. 

2:00 p.m.-2:45 p .m. 

2:45 p.m.-3:30 p .m. 

3:30 p.m.-4:15 P .m. 

4:15 p.m.-5:00 p .m. 

5:00 p.m.-6:00 p .m. 

ARTS FESTIVAL 

Faculty Art Show 

Student Art Show 

Raku Firing 

Snack Bar 

One-Act Play 

Dance Concert 
Music Concert 
Cabaret 
Repeat Performance 
of Concerts 
Repeat Performance 
of Concerts 
Field Games 
Student Activities 
Booths 

Cushing Gallery 
Art Association 

Mercy, Rooms 
106,202,203 
Ceramics Studio 
& Back Lawn of 
Mercy 
Mercy Hall 
Back Lawn 
Little Theater 
Mercy 
Little Theater 
Mercy 

Little Theater 
Mercy 
Little Theater 
Mercy 
Mercy 
Back Lawn 

PEACE AND JUSTICE SYMPOSIUM 

The Peace and Justice Symposium will be held on Wednesday, May 6 
at 7:00 p.m. in O'Hare Auditorium. All classes on campus after 
7:00 p.m. will be optional in order to allow the faculty and 
students to attend. 

The format will be a talk show. Deborah Eliason, a member of 
the Peace and Justice Steering Committee, will host the Talk 
Show. The panel members on the show will be the four Peace 
and Justice Scholars. Their selection will be announced by 
this weekend. 

Five persons from outside the College community have been asked 
to be judges. They are: 
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Ms. Lillian Almeida, LL.D. 
Rhode Island Bar Association 
Board of Directors, R.I. Legal Services, 
President, Salve Regina College Alumni 
Association, Class of 1972. 

Brother Paul Fantetti, M.A. 
Treatment Director, Ocean Tides 
Narragansett, Rhode Island 
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PEACE AND JUSTICE SYMPOSIUM (CONT.) 

NEWPORT COUNTY OLYMPICS 

Brother Patrick Flanagan, S.J. 
Jesuit Office for Raising Consciousness 
of American Business on Issues of National/ 
International Justice. 
New York, New York 

Brother Gregory Flynn, M.S.W. 
Covenant House, New York, New York 
School of New Resources, College of 
New Rochelle, Bronx, New York 

Sister Mary M. McAu l iffe, R.S.M. 
Principal and Director of Education and 
Training at Massachusetts Hospital School 
in Canton, Massachusetts. 

There will be a general meeting for all those who have signed up 
to volunteer on the day of the Newport County Olympics. The 
meeting will .be Monday, May 4 at 8 p.m. in O'Hare Auditorium. 
This is a very important meeting for those who wish to volunteer. 
If you are a volunteer but cannot attend this meeting, please contact 
Cindy McVeigh, 846-1671 or ext. 294. 

NEWPORT COUNTY OLYMPICS RAFFLE 

Tickets at 50¢ each are now available for the raffle to benefit 
the Newport County Olympics scheduled here at Salve Regina College 
on May 9. As in last year's raffle, prizes include merchandise 
and gift certificates from area merchants and businesses. Tickets 
are available from Newport County Olympic committee members at 
the College Resource Center in O'Hare lobby. A person need not 
be present to win. Tickets may be sold at home to family and 
friends unable to attend the event. Thanks for your support. 
For more information and tickets call John Rak, Ext , 282. 

FACULTY NEWS 

Dr. Anthony Walsh was recently invited by the Rhode Island 
Philosophical Sociaty to lead a Workshop Discussion Group on the 
topic of "Mind" as it relates to the Philosophy of Behaviorism in 
the work of B.F. Skinner. The symposium took place at Rhode Island 
College on Monday, April 20. Dr. B.F. Skinner was in attendance 
and made a formal presentation during the afternoon session. Dr. 
Arthur Frankel of the Psychology Department also att~~aed. 

Dr. Walsh and Dr. Frankel also attended the Eastern Psychological 
Association Convention in New York City from April 22-24. 

NEWS BULLETIN -4- April 30, 1981 



FACULTY NEWS (CONT.) 

Sister Ann Nelson, chairman of the History/Politics department, 
last week addressed the Middletown Historical Society on the 
following topic: "Social and Economic Effects of the War for 
Independence on Newport." 

On Monday, April 27 Sister Ann was a panel member at Roger Williams 
College. The general topic was The Pr_oblem of Scarci.J:y Sister Ann 
addressed the topic "Politics of Scarcity." The other panel members 
were Dr. Potterman from Brown University and Dr. Anders from 
Barrington College. 

On May 28 Sister Ann will address The Friends of Newport Library. 
Her topic will be "Stone Ruin, Newport's Heritage." 

NOTICE TO ALL GRADUATING STUDENTS 

Students graduating on May 31, 1981 must pi c k up their packet of 
graduation materials (announcements & tickets) in the Office of 
the Dean of Student Development, Ochre Court, 3rd floor on or before 
4:00 p.m., Wednesday, May 27. Students who wish may call the office 
(ext. 337) and arrange to have a packet mailed to them. 

On Thursday, May 29, tickets remaining will be made available 
to those who . have r·e·q·u-e-s·te-d extras through the sign-up list in the 
Office of the Dean of Student Development. Students who have asked 
that extra tickets be reserved should be certain to pick up 
available extras on Thursday, May 28. 

In the event that any tickets remain unclaimed by Friday, May 29, 
they will be distributed on a first-come, first-served basis to 
those still in need of extras. This process should allow sufficient 
opportunity for all to pick up tickets and for those who have re­
quested extras to be given first consideration on additional tickets. 

ASSERTIVENESS TRAINING 

The Social Work Program and the College Counselling Services, in 
conjunction with members of the Nursing faculty, are offering 
a brief introduction to Assertiveness Training, from 3:00 to 5:30 
p.m. Friday, May 8, in the ITC, Angelus Hall. All members of the 
College community are cordially invited, with a special invitation 
to those preparing for service in the helping professions. 

Assertiveness Training is much maligned! It is NOT the Art of 
How to Complain! On the contrary, Assertiveness Training teaches 
the skill of rational and constructive communication, appropriate 
to situation and goals. For instance, some of the how-to's include: 
how to take a compliment, how to say no to an invitation, how to 
accept criticism how to make a point in a professional meeting, 
how to disagree with a colleague without anger or personal offense, 

NEWS BULLETIN -5- April 30, 1981 



ASSERTIVENESS TRAINING (CONT.) 

and when to say nothing at all! 

We have planned a videotape and group exercises which should be 
amusing and stimulating. Come and join us! 

ILLEGAL PARKING 

All members of the College community are reminded that it is 
illegal to park on a sidewalk in the city of Newport, Rhode Island 
(City Ordinance Sec. 1-480.12). Vehicles parked on a sidewalk 
are subject to towing. Only parallel parking is authorized on 
streets adjacent to the College. Vehicles must be parked on the 
street surf.ace. 

TRAFFIC PATTRRN 

All members bf the faculty, staff and student body are reminded 
that the TRAFRIC PATTERN within Angelus Hall, McAuley Hall, and 
O'Hare Academic Center is ONE-WAY. Entrance into this area is 
at the northwest corner of Marion Hall. Exit from the area is at 
the south end at the Gatehouse. Vehicles observed operating 
against the one-way traffic pattern shall be issued a moving 
violation. 

ANNUAL COMPETITION FOR OVERSEAS STUDY 

The Institute for Int ern·ational Education has announced that the 
official opening of the 1982-83 competition for grants for graduate 
study or research abroad in academic fields and for professional 
training in the creative and performing arts is scheduled for 
May 1, 1981. It is expected that approximately 516 awards to 50 
countries will be available for the 1982-83 academic year. 

Requirements: 1. 

2. 
3. 
4. 
5. 

Bachelor's Degree or its equivalent before 
beginning date of grant. 
U.S. citizen 
Proficiency in language of host country 
Candidates may not hold a Ph.D. 
Candidates may not have been doing research 
or graduate work in the grant request foreign 
country during the 1981-82 academic year. 

For more detailed information and application forms, apply to 
Miss Barbara Sylvia's Office, Ochre Court, third floor. 

The Newport College - Salve Regina does not discriminate on the basis of age, sex, 
color, race, national or ethnic origin, or handicap in the administration 
of its admissions policies, educational policies or financial aid programs. 
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MENTAL HEALTH/PHYSICAL FITNESS 

Some 72 members of the Newport College community - students, faculty and staff 
alike - officially participated in the Mental Health/Physical Fitness Program 
conducted last Friday. The names of five participants involved in the 
Fun Run/Bike Hike/Health Walk activity were drawn at random on Monday from 
among all entrants. These five individuals - Sr. Sheila Hurley, Carol Mccusker, 
Nina Kaull, Rita Sevigny and Mike Reilly - will receive their choice of a 
Newport College T-shirt or jogging shorts. The sponsoring offices wish to 
thank everyone for their interest and participation and encourage everyone to 
keep it up. 

SPORTS SCENE 

Men's Tennis Team 

Salve Men's Tennis Team beat Cape Cod Gommunity College 6-1, last Saturday. 
The team's record for the season is 2-3. 

Men's Varsity Baseball 

Salve's Baseball Team had a super weekend. They beat Anna Maria 9-1 and 
Boston University 8-7. Mike Hanley's pitching was an important factor in 
giving Salve two wins. The following also deserve recognition for their 
fine hitting: Vic Munez, Jim Magnan, Ken Findlay and Paul Kielbasa. The 
wins this past weekend boosted Salve's record to 3-3. The men's next game 
is May 6, Thursday with Roger Williams. It is a home game, so come and cheer 
the men on to victory. 

CAMPUS MINISTRY 

May 2, Saturday 5:00 p .m. Liturgy T.B. Room-O'Hare 
Celebrant: Rev. Raymond McNicholas 

Alumni will be Special Guests; 

May 3, Sunday 11:15 a.m . Liturgy T.B. Room-O'Hare 
Celebrants: Rev . John Baldwin and Rev. David Inman 

Alumni will be Special Guests. 

May 3, Sunday 7:00 p.m. Liturgy Chapel - Ochre Court 
Celebrant: Rev. Salvat ore Pignato 

May 5, Tuesday 7:00 p . m. Liturgy South Hall 
Celebrant: Rev. Salvatore Pignato 

THE NEWPORT COLLEGE - SALVE REGINA CALENDAR April 30 - May 7 

Thursday 30 
Graduate Council Meeting 
N.E. Gerontology 
Society Meeting 
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Ochre Court 3:30 p.m. 

Ochre Court 6:00 - 8:00 p.m. 
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CALENDAR (CONT.) 

Fridav 1 
Math Competency Exam 
Faculty Art Show Reception 

Saturday 2 
Reception/Registration 
Alumni Weekend 
Honors Convocation 
Fine Arts Festival 
Reunion Weekend 1 81 
W. Softball vs. 
Nichols College 
Alumni Dinner Dance 

Sunday 3 
Alumni Brunch 

Tuesday 5 
International Night 

Wednesday 6 
Faculty Senate Meeting 
M. Baseball vs. 
Roger Williams College 
W. Softball vs. 
Mohegan College 
Symposium 
Spanish Honor Society 

Thursdaz_?_ 
Thomas Merton Club 

Monday - Friday 
Tuesday 
Wednesday 
Saturday 
Sunday 
Sunday 

O'Hare 
Cushing Gallery 
Bellevue Avenue 

Ochre Court 1st Floor 
Ochre Court Terrace 
Mercy Grounds 
Miley Alumni Lounge 

Away 
Ochre Court 

1:30 - 3:30 p.m. 

5:00 - 8:00 p.m. 

9:00 - 11:30 a.m. 
11:30 a.m. 
1:00 - 6:00 p.m. 

12:00 - 5:00 p.m. 

1:00 p.m. 
7:00 p.m.-1:00 a.m. 

Ochre Court 1st Floor 11:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. 

Ochre Court 
State Dining Room 7: 30-9: 00 p .m. 

O'Hare 12:00 noon 

Home 3:30 p.m. 

Home 3:30 p.m. 
O'Hare Auditorium 7:00 p.m. 
Ochre Court 
Great Hall/State Dining 7:30-9:00 p.m. 

Angelus Hall 7:00 p.m. 

LITURGY 

7:00 a.m. & 12:00 noon 
7:00 p.m. South Hall 
7:00 p.m. Ochre Court 
5:00 p.m. O'Hare 

11.:15 a.m. O'Hare 
7:00 p.m. Ochre Court 

Sacrament of Reconciliation daily after noon liturgy. 
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